Public Works Office

COLLIN COUNTY 700 A. Wilmeth Road

McKinney, Texas 75069
www.collincountytx.gov

August 2, 2023

Subject: Cowan Rd. Reconstruction

Collin County Road and Bridge has scheduled Cowan Rd. for reconstruction. The work is called
Full Depth Reclamation (FDR) which yields a durable, stable road surface by recycling the existing
asphalt and base material, followed by a two course, chip-seal driving surface.

The FDR project is tentatively scheduled to begin within the next month, weather permitting, and
should last about a month and a half. Please be aware however, that the project start time and length
could be modified due in part to preceding project completion times, material availability and weather
conditions, including possibly starting earlier. We apologize for any inconvenience throughout the
construction phase and will act diligently to minimize the impact on residents. We appreciate your
patience and feel the final product will be beneficial to all.

The process may involve drainage and culvert work, grinding, blading, rolling, watering, oiling and
surface application. During the various phases, the road may be closed for several minutes while the
roadway is made passable. At the end of the day, the road will be passable, at a greatly reduced speed.
You can expect dust, mud and oil to be present as the process progresses.

County crews will be working in the prescriptive or dedicated right-of-way prior to the road project
starting. Depending on your property features, the work performed along your road frontage may include:

The trees within the prescriptive or dedicated right of way may be trimmed.
The trees within the prescriptive or dedicated right of way may be removed.

Drainage work may be performed within the prescriptive or dedicated right of way.
Driveway culverts may be replaced.

Please use caution when driving, obey the construction signs, limit speed to 5 mph when oil is
applied and expect delays when workers are present.

If you have aﬁy questioﬁé or ;:dgéefns, pleaée givé me a call and I will r'égbiﬁaréécbrdingly.

Respectfully,

Dayne Shepherd

Collin County Superintendent
Office (972) 548-3709
dshepherd@co.collin.tx.us




